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Minutes of the December 17, 2009 meeting. 

 
Adam Sena  from Coventry, RI and Alan Remy  from Cumberland, RI were guests at the 
meeting. Both joined our club during the meeting 
 
Bob Hopkins reported that we have approximately $2,850 in our treasury. 
  
NEW BUSINESS: 
Results of vote for club positions: 
     Wayne Collins - President 
     Larry Dunklee - Vice President 
     Bob Hopkins - Treasurer 
     Bernie Feinerman - Secretary 
  
Rich Lemieux will be in charge of the library. 
  
Bill Smith mentioned that he selling his Sears lathe with an extended warranty and some 
instruction in its use. 
 
Several club members mentioned attending Totally Turning symposium in Saratoga Springs, 
NY. in past years. If considering attending this symposium, note there are several hotels 
in walking distance from the symposium. A brand new Hampton Inn is across the street. The 
Hilton is the host hotel. For more information  http://www.totallyturning.com  
 
George Nazereth showed club members his jig for cutting thin strips on the tablesaw. 
 

 Arthur Schloth, a representative from 
Plastic Lumber RI, spoke to the group 
regarding his products that may be 
suitable for woodturning. Plastic Lumber 
is made from recycled HDPE plastic milk 
jugs, detergent bottles, and HDPE 
industrial waste. The “lumber” is 
available in several colors, and comes in 
“standard” lumber sizes.  Their website is 
http://www.plasticlumberRI.com/ and lists 
the available sizes and dimensions. 
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Seven $10 gift certificates were donated by Craft Supplies USA. Two certificates were 
given to Rich Lemieux for his woodturning program. 
 

Show and Tell . 

 
 

Peppermills 
made by 
Charlie 
Hockenson 

Ornaments 
made by 
Mike 
Murray 

 
Richard Lemeiux - spiral sculpture 

 
And a box with spiral finial. 

 
 



George 
Nazereth 
and vase 

Coffee Mug made by 
Joe Doran 

  
Pens made by 
Justin Mercier 

 
Box 
elder 
bowl 
made by 
Wayne 
Collins 

 
 
A bowl and a platter made by Ed Dowd  

 

 
 



 
 
 
Fishing lures  and acorns (?) made by Adam 
Sena  

 

  

  

 
Anyone with photos, or ideas, of interest to the club, should send them to Henry 
Allsworth.henry@allsworth.com 
 

Demonstration 

 
Anthony Scuncio demonstrated pen turning.  He also showed how to use the lathe to drill 
the hole in pen blanks. He likes drill bits from http://www.wlfuller.com/index.html 
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Wood Swap 
Wood for the wood swap was donated by Ken Dubay (thanks Ken!) 

Five - $10 gift certificates were raffled 

 

Next Month Meeting 
Thursday  January 21, 2010 

Woodcraft Store 1000 Division street 
East Greenwich, RI 

. 
 

Coming events 
Jacque Vesery Demonstration  February 20, 2010 

Hands on workshop February 21, 2010 
Wakefield Community Center, RI 

http://www.jacquesvesery.com/Site/Jacques_Vesery.htm l 
 

Totally Turning 2010 Woodturning Symposium  
 Saratoga Springs, NY 

 Saturday and Sunday, March 27 and 28, 2010.  
 http://www.totallyturning.com/index.htm  

 
24th Annual International AAW symposium,- 

Hartford, Connecticut,  
Friday June 18 through Sunday June 20, 2010 

http://www.woodturner.org/sym/sym2010 
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